August 31, 2021

This is a report of the special called public meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, August 31, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. to open paving bids for the Community Crossing Matching Grant.

On call of the roll: David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and William Croto.

Also present were Chad Colby and Barth Mink.

Dave Severt called the meeting to order. Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed. Bill Croto made a motion to amend and remove the cost to purchase the police dog, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council.

Paving bids for the Community Crossing Grant were received, opened, and reviewed. Below are the results of the bids:

Section 1: W. Ramey St from west side of N. Gaddis St. to 100 Ft west of Meadow Ct.

Midwest Paving	\$71,307.00
Milestone Contractors	\$60,405.50
Rieth-Riley	\$62,956.00
Central Paving	\$65,414.00
Crenshaw Paving	\$63,940.00

Section 2: N. Gaddis St from the intersection of W. Ramey to the Merrill St.

Midwest Paving	\$21,528.50
Milestone Contractors	\$19,945.30
Rieth-Riley	\$21,338.00
Central Paving	\$22,190.00
Crenshaw Paving	\$21,425.00

Section 3: Meadow Ct from W. Ramey to cul-de-sac/road end

Midwest Paving	\$16,134.00
Milestone Contractors	\$14,996.70
Rieth-Riley	\$16,248.00
Central Paving	\$16,914.00
Crenshaw Paving	\$16,236.00

Section 4: Rainbow Ct from W. Ramey St to cul-de-sac/road end

Midwest Paving	\$23,293.00
Milestone Contractors	\$21,635.50
Rieth-Riley	\$23,072.00
Central Paving	\$23,980.00
Crenshaw Paving	\$23,204.00

Section 5: Rainbow Dr. from W. Ramey St to 600 ft. North

Midwest Paving	\$20,470.00
Milestone Contractors	\$18,935.80
Rieth-Riley	\$20,298.00
Central Paving	\$21,208.00
Crenshaw Paving	\$20,360.00

Grand Total Bids:

Midwest Paving	\$152,732.50
Milestone Contractors	\$135,918.80
Rieth-Riley	\$143,912.00
Central Paving	\$149,606.00
Crenshaw Paving	\$145,165.00

After discussion, Jack Fingerle made a motion to approve the paving bid from Milestone Contractors pending review by legal counsel, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council.

There was discussion of extending the Summer Sprinkling Credit for another month. Jack Fingerle made a motion to extend the Summer Sprinkling Credit for another month extending to September 20, 2021.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned to Tuesday, September 14, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall.

	David Severt, President of the Council
Attest:	
Patricia McIlrath	
Clerk Treasurer	
Rossville, IN 46065	